
Randlay Primary School & Nursery 

Uniform Policy 

We encourage all children to wear a school uniform—we like to see children looking smart and ready to 

learn in appropriate school clothes. You may decide to purchase logo-based items from our supplier Bakers 

& Son in Wellington, or you may prefer plain (no logo) items from any local supermarket. We always aim to 

promote sustainability so therefore from time to time we have nearly new uniform events. 

This consists of: 

• Black or dark grey trousers/skirts/pinafore dresses 

• Red school sweatshirt/cardigans or plain red jumpers and plain red cardigans 

• White polo-shirts/blouses/shirts 

• Black shoes 

• Trainers/boots/high heels/pumps are not permitted    
 

Summer Wear 

• Black or dark grey shorts/trousers, white short sleeved shirts or white polo-shirts (boys) 

• Red and white check dresses, white socks (girls) 

• Sun hats 

• Sandals are not suitable footwear for playtimes, school shoes must be worn 

• Suitable trainers / pumps  
  

PE Wear 

•  Red logo PE t-shirt (Supplied by Bakers) or a plain red t-shirt (football tops are not permitted) 

•  Black PE shorts and/or black jogging bottoms  

•  Black logo PE hoodie (supplied by Bakers) or a plain Black sweatshirt / hoodie for colder weather 

•  In Year 4 children go swimming.  A towel and swimwear is required. 
Children are expected to take pride in their appearance and jeans and tracksuits are not allowed.  It is 

expected that children will wear shoes at school as trainers are not suitable for wear throughout the day.  

Shoes with a heel height of more than 5cm (2 inches) will not be allowed. 

Jewellery must not be worn in school.  It is often lost, damaged and can be dangerous.  For safety reasons 

earrings, other than studs should not be worn.  All studs must be removed for PE sessions or covered with 

tape. 

 

PE Lessons / Afterschool Sports Clubs 

Children must arrive in their PE kits on PE days and will remain in their kits for the full day. 

All your child’s clothing and belongings should be labelled with his/her name.  

 

 

 



Nursery 

We encourage children to wear old clothes suitable for play based activities. You may decide to purchase a 

Nursery logo jumper and/or a logo polo t-shirt from Bakers in Wellington but this is not compulsory. We 

encourage all families to keep a spare set of clothing in their child’s nursery bag. 

 

Purchasing Arrangements 

The school does not hold a uniform stock.  However, we do hold a sample uniform for sizing purposes only.  

Uniform items can be purchased from the supplier Baker & Son, School Wear Specialists who have a retail 

outlet shop in Wellington High Street. 

Baker and Son has over 96 years and four generations work of experience in supplying school wear to 

Schools and Colleges.  They offer a vast range of products from School Blazers, Trousers, Skirts, Shirts and 

Sportswear. 

Our school items can be found in the School Wear tab at the top of their webpage 

www.bakerandsonschoolwear.co.uk        

The shop address to visit is: 
29 New Street 
Wellington 
Telford 
Shropshire TF1 1LU 

 
Tel. 01952 641897  
 

Opening hours are: 
Monday to Saturday 
9.00am—5.00pm 
Please see website for delivery terms with online orders.   

 

 

 

 

  

  

 


